
The time has come to let go of Noemi Doohan. Many of us have remained silent. Listening to her ideas we do not 

agree with. Letting her shut our businesses down with no hard fact just “science” as the reason. I won’t get into how 

much the “science” reason doesn’t work for any of her decisions at this point. Let’s just stick to the facts. She does not 

live here anymore. She gave notice and wants to move on to San Diego. She has no vested interest in this community. 

She originally said the spike was going to be 2 weeks ago.  That never happened. And the most valid one of all. She 

doesn’t even follow her own guidelines that she expects everyone else in this community to abide by. I completely 

disagree with the recommendation on the agenda to pay her more money and keep her longer.  Let her go.  Let us 

go. You are supposed to be the voice of the people. Listen to everyone. Not just the people who have the time to 

constantly follow every move you make and criticize. Listen to the people who don’t.  Who have been working non 

stop to support this community and their families.  Listen to the people who only send letters when something is truly 

an issue or when the decisions being made have become so insanely wrong that they no longer have the choice to 

just go about their lives and deal with them. It’s time to let her go. Let that be your first step to beginning to engage 

with ALL of the people of this community.  Let that be the first step to rebuilding our community.   

 

Thank you for your time, 

 

Jennifer S Young 

 


